
Co-President’s Message
By Janis Bridges Jenkins ’69

Happy 2024 to all 
of our amazing 
Alumni. Hope 
that you had a 
great holiday, 
that you looked 
back on last year 
with wonderful 
memories and 
are looking 
forward to the 

New Year ahead of us. 

2023 gave us opportunities to gather. 
Both the Spring Luncheon and 
annual picnic were well attended. 
We did cancel the Fall Dance due 
to low responses. However, we are 
considering changing things up a bit 
for 2024. If you would like to have 
input or work on the committee, just 
let one of the Board know.

Your Executive Alumni Board is 
going through many transitions. 
Kathy Gaylord ’63 has stepped down 
from her Treasury position as of 
last August. Thank you, Kathy, for 
serving as our Treasurer. We wish 
you the best and hope we will see 
you at our events. On the brighter 
side, we would like to announce 
that Steve Haynes ’61 has accepted 
the Treasurer position. Thank you, 
Steve, for stepping up and filling this 
vital role.

We are very sad to announce that 
Mary E Cooke ’79 has submitted 
her resignation from her Recording 
Secretary position on the Board as 
of November 2023. We cannot thank 
Mary enough for her dedication to 
this organization and her willingness 

Co-President, Jan 
(Bridges) Jenkins ’69

Zobrist Scholarship Bio
By Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65

The following bio of the involvement 
of L D and Jackie Zobrist in the 
Queen Anne Alumni Association 
submitted by them.

You will get a brief overview of all 
the responsibilities that the Zobrists 
are responsible for when you read 
the back page of the KUAY. They 
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to serve on many committees with 
a consistent smile on her face She 
will truly be missed. We wish her the 
best and know that we will still see 
her at our QA events.
 
We are always in need of more 
participation from other Alumni. We 
have a very urgent need to fill the 
Recording Secretary position. All of 
our meetings are on zoom on the 
third Wednesday of each month at 
7PM. These meetings usually last 
only about 45 minutes.

The Alumni Board has 12 
committees: Finance, Membership, 
Scholarships, Events, Social 
Media, By-Laws, KUAY, Logo, 
Nominations, Website, Historical 
and Correspondences. We would 
really like to encourage you to 
seriously consider one of these 
committees. Most committees have 
a “chairperson” but need extra hands 
and minds to make them more 
successful.

Thank you in advance, GO 
GRIZZLIES!!!

Janis M Jenkins

also bring the food and equipment 
to make our picnics the summer fun 
that they are. L D and Jackie are 
also the generous gracious hosts for 
the QAHSAA Board Holiday party in 
January.

Much gratitude to the class of ’63 for 
the new scholarship fund established 
in their name. The Zobrists truly 
need to be honored for their long 
dedication.

L D ’62 and Jackie (Moore) Zobrist 
’63 began their involvement with the 
QAHSAA as many have, becoming 
an active member of their class 
reunion committee. After they 
returned to Seattle in time for their 
20th reunions in 1982 and 1983, they 
have been actively involved every 
five years thereafter including their 
60th reunions in 2022 and 2023.

Their direct involvement with the 
QAHSAA Board began in the early 
1990s when L D used his computer 
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skills to provide technical support to 
the series of volunteers updating the 
alumni membership database. When 
it became necessary to upgrade 
from DOS to Windows in 2000, L D      
created the current membership 
database system that supports KUAY 
mailings, event registration, Grizzly 
Angels and deceased records for the 
KUAY and several other functions. 
The big changes in involvement 
came in 2007 with the retirement of 
long-time Board members Hal Will 
’44 and Francis (Chapman) Harris 
’35. L D took over membership 
management from Hal, and Jackie 
was elected to the Board as 
Corresponding Secretary replacing 
Francis. In addition, L D and Jackie 
reorganized logo merchandise 
management, started an inventory 
control and ordering system using 
QuickBooks still used today and 
created a process for building and 
maintaining kits of Grizzly Gear to 
sell at reunions and events.

Don Thompson ’57 created and 
maintained the QAHSAA website 
starting in the early 2000’s, and L D 
began supporting Don with content 
to be posted. Later, after Don left 
the area, L D became more involved 
enhancing the Class Directory 
Pages and posting deceased and 
missing lists by class, updating the 
Reunions page and developing the 
Logo merchandise page so alums 

Editor’s Notes
Roxi Ko

Happy 2024 
everyone! 
Hope 
everyone 
is having 
a great 
year so far. 
The end of 
my 2023 
was very 
eventful. 
I went 
down to 

the Oregon Coast with my family 
for our yearly trip and right before 
I left, I found out my company was 
getting acquired and they wanted 
me to come along. I ended up 
losing a lot of coworkers during that 
process as they only brought a few 
members over, but I was honored to 
be chosen. Now I work for a larger 
commercial real estate firm as a 
marketing specialist! 

I also continued to grow my small 
business and did a few more 
markets during the end of the year, 
which turned out great! I’ve also 
enjoyed improving on more crafts 
such as embroidery, painting and 
digital illustration. I was also recently 
asked to create a design for a new 
apartment building in Seattle to 
be used for promotional swag. It’s 
been pretty exciting, and I love an 
opportunity to use a medium I don’t 
always work with! 

I’m so blessed to be able to continue 
to work on my small business and 
have so much support from not only 
my friends and family but other small 
business owners, people I’ve met in 
person and people that have found 
my work online too. It’s humbling 
every day, and I really do love to 
create whether I have an audience 
or not, and I will continue to work 
on my creativity and expanding my 
skills and talents in this new year! 
I am going to be a vendor in more 
markets this year as well, so I look 
forward to meeting more amazing 
people along the way! Check out my 
work at linktr.ee/roxikodesigns

Editor’s Note:  To view the KUAY 
with higher quality photos please 
go to the alumni website www.
qagrizzlies.org. and click on the 
PDF files in The KUAY listing.

Zobrist Scholarship Bio
continued from page 1
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Acknowledgments

Every year we thank our alumni 
board and other volunteers who keep 
us going. None of our alums are paid 
for what they do. All Grizzlies owe 
these people many thanks. Without 
them there is no alumni association. 
We also acknowledge the following 
supporters. We need all of you. 
Please join in!

Kindnesses—Our Thanks to:
Robert Wilson ’67, Beth 
(Wassenberg) Guislin ’67, Pam 
(Lohrer) Lucarelli ’61, Terry 
Howard ’52, Ardena (Bramwell) 
Pendleton ’56, Pat (Sykes) 
Ronhaar ’47 and the Class 
Committees for continuing to 
screen newspapers for the death 
notices used in our Memorials. We 
appreciate all those who write us 
about our fellow alumni passages. 
Additional thanks to Beth for her 
diligent research finding lost or 
deceased classmates.

We offer great thanks to Maridel 
(Fliss) Whitman ’73 who did most of 
the grilling at our summer picnic and 
then others who helped set up tables 
and chairs, etc. for the picnic goers 
and then helped clean and pack up.

Memorabilia Gifts—Our Thanks to:
Larry J Werelius ’62, for hand-made 
jewelry necklace for the Scholarship 
Fund at the Summer Picnic. Nancy 
J (Trout) Gould-Hilliard ’58 for 
numerous yearbooks, letter sweater, 
baseball letter and 1953 Seattle 
Champion Football Letter. 

NOTICE: The alumni archives (a 
storage locker) are overflowing. 
Please call or write before you 
send us memorabilia. Contact: 
historian@qagrizzlies.org or info@
qagrizzlies.org.
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KUAY & QAHSAA 
The KUAY is published 
semiannually by the Queen 
Anne High School Alumni 
Association, free for members 
and friends of the Association. 
To be placed on the mailing 
list or to help with Association 
activities, write to: P.O.Box 
9128, Seattle, WA 98109-0128 
or email: info@qagrizzlies.org. 
Donations are enthusiastically 
requested, as they sustain the 
Association. Board meetings 
are generally held monthly 
and are open to all graduates. 
Phone Jackie (Moore) Zobrist 
’63 at 206-285-0582 for details. 
See minutes on our website. 
The KUAY is printed by Pacific 
Publishing Co., Seattle. The 
QAHSAA is a 501(c)(3) tax-
exempt organization, EIN: 91-
1219753.

2022-23 Board of Directors
Maggie (Nichols) Birch ’64, 
Secretary
Stephen Haynes ’61, Treasurer
Janis (Bridges) Jenkins ’69, Co-
President
Roger Jensen ’61 
Shirley (Niebuhr) Kankelfritz ’61 
Beth (Wassenberg) Guislin ’67 
Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65
Kim R Turner ’61, Co-President
Jeanne (Hayes) Warren ’61, Vice-	
	 Pres.
Michael Warren ’61 
Jackie (Moore) Zobrist ’63, 	
	 Corresp. Secr.

KUAY Editorial Board:
Claudia Kettles Lovgren, Kim R 
Turner, Gail (Hobson) Martini-
Peterson, Beth (Wassenberg) 
Guislin
Page Designer: Roxi Ko.

2023 Treasurer’s Report (as of 12/31/23)

Cash Flow Assets

Revenue $70,305 Cash and Bank Accts $19,192

Expenses -$59,371 Merchandise Inventory $6,610

Income $10,934 Investments $397,019

Note: 2023 Scholarship Checks 
in the amount of $29,000 have 
been issued and cashed. With 
continued help from our donors, 
our finances are secure to meet 
our needs in 2024.

The current End Of Year value 
of our Scholarship Fund is 
$341,113.

Total Assets $422,821

Minus Liabilities (Class Holdings) -$22,008

Total Net Worth $400,813

Scholarships Deadline
By Kerry McMahan ’54

The deadline to apply 
to the QA Scholarship 
Program is March 31, 
2024.

Remember that QA 
scholarship applicants 
can be college 
undergrads as well as 
high school seniors 
and trade school 
applicants, as outlined 
in the Policies on the 
website. 

Those interested in 
competing for a 2024 
award should check 

the alumni website, www.qagrizzlies.org, and download the 
application, taking great care to follow the completion instructions for 
the application form and cover letter.

Of Special Note: A new scholarship has been created in the name 
of John Hennes ’51 who was such an outstanding member of our 
alumni association. He worked hard on the KUAY newsletter since 
1982, QAHS history and archives, scholarships and many other 
areas supporting our work.

John Hennes
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Who’s News Is No News
By Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65

Kim Turner ’61 sends his regrets 
that due to a medical challenge he 
is unable to submit his Who’s News 
Column for this issue.

In the meantime, I will drop a 
couple of names besides the ones 
mentioned in the articles about the 
current movies.

I had the privilege of thanking Joy 
(Thal) Mann (Chai ’63 - our Drum 
Major) for making our downtown 
sparkle during the holidays with her 
stunning Hanukkah and Christmas 
window displays at Fox’s Gem Shop 
(Sid and Berta Thal) in the Rainier 
Tower. And another thank you to 
Mollie (Vinikow) Laurer’s ’63 
(along with Garry Breitstein’s ’65) 
grandfather who made it a holiday 
year round with his creation of 
Frangos.  Both were at the class of 
’63 reunion.

The KUAY welcomes your return, 
Kim!

Gene Butler, Actor (’65)
By Gail (Hobson) Martini-Peterson ’62

Eugene “Gene” (Huisman) Butler 
(’65) was born in Macon, Georgia, 
but he and his mother moved to 
Seattle and Queen Anne High 
School where he found himself 
taking Drama classes from Mr. Jay 
Paulette. Mr. Paulette inspired many 
students including Gene to become 
an actor. 

He remembered a funny, 
embarrassing incident when he was 
a freshman at Queen Anne and 
playing the role of a praying priest 
in the King and I staring Bill Mueller 
and Helen Faber, 1963. He had a 
mild wardrobe malfunction that still 
makes him turn red and then laugh. 
He eventually made his way to Los 
Angeles and there he became a full-
fledged actor with staring roles in TV, 
film and on stage. Some TV series 
he acted in were: Dynasty 1989 
2 episodes, Believe in Eve 1991, 
Hunter 1989, Walker, Texas Ranger 
1995, Matlock 1990, McGyver, 
Charlie’s Angels, Beverly Hills Cop II 
and a long list of others. 

He was nominated in 1977 for the 
Joseph Jefferson Award for an 
Actor in a Principal Role for his 
performance in P.S. Your Cat is 
Dead at the Pheasant Run Theatre 
in Chicago, Illinois. He did some 
writing, directing and producing of 
two evenings of one-act plays at the 

Zobrist Scholarship Bio
continued from page 2

can order Grizzly Gear online using a 
bank card. L D’s ongoing updates to 
the website continues today. He has 
had the help from several technically 
savvy Webmasters, currently Joe 
Villarino ’79. 

In 2014, our Treasurer, Anne 
(Messenger) Jordens ’63 passed 
away leaving no qualified and willing 
Board member to assume her duties. 
L D, who was already assisting Ann 
with Board reports and tax filings, 
took on the full financial duties of 
Treasurer with the help of Jackie. 
The Board has elected Treasurers 
from the Board members, but in 
name only while continuing to look 
for a Board member with the skills 
to take on this important function. 
L D and Jackie Zobrist continue 
to play key roles in providing the 
administrative functions of the 
organization.

Who is Gail (Hobson) Martini-Peterson?
By Gail (Hobson) Martini-Peterson ’62

I graduated Queen Anne High School in 1962 and attended 
Seattle Pacific University (College then) and the University 
of Washington graduating in 1966 with a degree in English 
Education. I then taught school in Bainbridge Island, Honolulu 
and Seattle Public Schools for a total of 32 years, retiring from 
Hamilton Middle School in February 1998. 

After retiring I joined the Society of Childrens’ Book Writers and 
Illustrators where I held several offices over 10 years. I worked 
as an editor on two of the Magnolia history books published by 
the Magnolia Historical Society. I am published on the Internet 
and in several newsletters. In 2022 I volunteered as an editor 
on the KUAY and am writing articles I hope the alumni will find 
interesting.

Note: The KUAY welcomes Gail’s talent and editing assistance 
with gratitude.

continued on page 8
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Pickleball, a Popular New Sport
By Gail (Hobson) Martini-Peterson ’62

Joel Pritchard, born May 5, 1925, graduated from Queen Anne High School 
in 1944. When he graduated, did his classmates realize he would become a 
remarkable politician and inventor? Most are not around to ask.

Joel served two years in the Army, attended Marietta College far from home 
in Ohio for one year, and returned to Seattle to work for Griffin Envelope 
Company where he soon became president of the company.

While working at the envelope company, he went to the Republican National 
Convention in 1958 where they nominated Dwight D Eisenhower for president. 
He then ran for and served in the Washington House of Representatives from 
1959 to 1967. Next, he was elected to the Washington State Senate (36th 
District) for one term.

In 1972 he ran for the US House of Representatives a second time, and this time he won. He was then easily reelected 
and served there until 1985. He next sought the position of Lieutenant Governor of Washington and was elected in 1988 
and served until 1997, two terms.

In about 1965 he owned a summer home on Bainbridge Island where he and his family would spend the summers. But 
you know how kids moan and complain that they are bored? His kids were super bored with swimming in the Sound, 
walking the beach, biking around the island and playing in the sun. Poor kids. Joel joined together with two island friends, 
Bill Bell and Magnolia resident Barney McCallum (McCallum/Seattle Envelope). There was a badminton court available 
where they lowered the net. In the garage using some spare plywood, they constructed some paddles like large ping-
pong paddles and using a Nerf ball, they created a game combining tennis with ping-pong that they soon called Pickleball, 
named after the Pritchard’s dog, Pickle, who chased after the Nerf ball. 

That was 1965. It has taken some time, but by 2020 Pickleball has become the fastest growing sport in the United States. 
The reason for its popularity is that learning the game is quick, so now it is growing outside of the United States.

So, a fun new sport came from a Queen Anne graduate, politician and his summer friends.

Joel Pritchard

Melody (Foutch) Westerdahl, Katherine (Gimness) White, Marylin (Gates ) White

’64 Birthday Grizzly Girls
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Grizzlin’ And Grillin’ In The Park
By Shirley (Niebuhr) Kanklefritz ’61 Events Chairman

On a perfect (!) Seattle day the QA Grizzlies met at Magnolia 
Park for our annual picnic on August 27th. It was very well 
attended with a count of 129 alums. The class of ’73 did a 
great job of grilling hamburgers and hot dogs. Sales of QA 
merchandise were brisk, so Grizzly grads are better dressed. 

In particular Malcolm Boyles ’66 and Steve Shelton ’66 took 
donations for the Coach Tim Moody QA ’66 Scholarship at 
Franklin High School. Tim was a baseball, golf and basketball 
coach at Franklin for twenty-five years.

Everyone had a memorable experience reconnecting with 
classmates.

Looking forward to the opportunity of seeing you in August.

Fast Food Haunts
By Gail (Hobson) Martini-Peterson ’62

Dags hamburgers with the Beefy 
Boy logo, a 19-cent burger joint, for 
years was the Queen Anne High 
School fast food hangout, and if you 
had a car, or a friend with one, you 
could be “seen” at Dags on Aurora. 
Queen Anne students undoubtedly 
keep them in business.

That location was originally a 
stonecutter who sold monuments 
with epitaphs. It was owned and 
run by the Messet family, but when 
the elder died, Ed and Bo Messet 
developed a fast food restaurant on 
the site. This was in 1959.

The Messets used strange and 
screwball promotions, like a credit 
card that said it was good only when 
accompanied by cash. According 
to Paul Dorpat (Seattle Times), 
its reader board sported many 
humorous sayings. In 1962 when 
“Century 21, Worlds Fair” took off, 
according to John Redden, a Seattle 
Times humorist, they served 400 
steers a year and four tons of French 
fried potatoes each week.

On the other hand, if you were a 
Ballard High student, the place to go 
was just across the street at Zesto’s. 
It started ahead of Dags in 1948, run 
and developed by the Pattok family 
from Grand Rapids, MI. At the time 
Zesto’s was a national franchise that 
had developed the first continuous-
feed ice-cream dispenser. Later 
the franchise disbanded and its 
restaurants were on their own. 

It sported a neon soft-serve ice-
cream cone, eventually a ’57 Chevy 
Bel Air on the roof and red vinyl 
booths. Zesto’s was known for large 
food portions. If you were a Ballard 
High student, that’s where you could 
be seen.

Zesto’s closed in 2012, replaced 
by RoRoBBQ, and later El Camion 
Mexican restaurant. In August 2021 
the restaurant burned, and it will 
soon be home to a six-story, 74 unit 
mixed-use building.



The KUAY February 2024    |    7

60th Reunion - QAHS 
Class of 1963

On August 18-19, 2023, 60 members 
of the Class of 1963 found their way 
to a casual, warm up event held 
at the Queen Anne Beer Hall. This 
late afternoon gathering gave us 
all a chance to catch up, add to our 
high-school memories and share a 
fun-filled afternoon.  

The next day, 83 class members and 
guests gathered for a plated, sit-
down luncheon at the Seattle Yacht 
Club. MC, Ron Adams, reminisced 
about our years in high school, 
shared some thoughtful insights into 
teaching high school students over 
the years and generally helped us 
interact and respond to the various 
activities planned. Several donations 
were received and presented at the 
silent auction tables along with an 
invitation to contribute to the Class 
of 1963 Scholarship Fund, created 
by the reunion committee members: 
Linda and Reid Shockey, Julie Sachs 
Grant, Alden and Connie Graebner, 
Mary Germeau, Roger Bass, Kathy 

Gaylord, L D and Jackie Zobrist, and 
Ron Adams.

Behind the scenes, Roger, single 
handedly, solicited contributions from 
several classmates who eagerly 
pledged significant contributions 
to the scholarship fund before the 
reunion. At the luncheon, Reid 
prepared and read the following 
surprise Proclamation:

The legacy of Queen Anne High 
School and all the memories shared 
by the thousands of students who 
walked its hallways from 1909 to 
1981 is the product of those few 
people who have gone above and 
beyond the call to maintain the 
memory and ensure that the detailed 
planning is managed for the class 
reunions that bring us together every 
ten years. 

Two classmates in particular have 
risen above others in their dedication 
to preserving the legacy, and we the 
Class of 1963, choose to honor them 
for preserving our memories and our 
reunions.

The Class of 1963 has created a 
Scholarship Fund to benefit relatives 
of its classmates in their future 
educational pursuits. We do hereby 
proclaim that the Scholarship Fund 
shall now be named the 

JACKIE AND L D ZOBRIST 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

With gratitude, your 1963 
Classmates

Although utterly surprised, L D and 
Jackie accepted the recognition with 
grace and appreciation. To sweeten 
the contributions, Roger and Julie 
conducted a live competition among 
classmates to see who could come 
up with additional donations. Our 
contributions totaled over $12,000! 

We invite any former students 
of QAHS to join us in this effort 
to acknowledge the 40-year 
commitment to our alma mater by 
the Zobrists by also donating to this 
scholarship fund. 
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Gene Butler, Actor (’65)
continued from page 4

Queen Anne High School Class of ’61 Birthday Luncheon
By Shirley (Niebuhr) Kanklefritz ’61

On October 25, 2023, several members of the class of 1961 met at Shirley (Niebuhr) Kankelfritz’s home to celebrate their 
80th birthdays. Attending were Roger Jensen, Lynda (Williams) Shelton, Michael Warren, Bill Hester, Charlene (Gehring) 
Hester, Linda (Warren) Hughes, Dick Libby, Carol (Campbell) Kestle, Jeanne (Hays) Warren and Jackie (Gangstee) 
Thompson. They celebrated with Shirley’s signature coconut cake.

Spring Luncheon and 
Annual Meeting - April 27 
at the Seattle Yacht Club
By Shirley (Niebuhr) Kanklefritz ’61

On Saturday April 27th the QA 
Grizzlies can dine together at the 
beautiful Seattle Yacht Club with a 
view of Portage Bay. The SYC is 
at 1807 E. Hamlin St., Seattle, WA. 
98112 between the Mountlake Bridge 
and the 520 Bridge. Classmates can 
re -connect from 11am – 2pm at our 
annual meeting. QAHS memorabilia 
will be on display and there will be 
an opportunity to purchase QA logo 
merchandise. You can mingle from 
11 – 12 before we find our seating.

To register, use the coupon on page 
14 with a check, or online with a 
bank card at our website Reunions 
page. 

Looking forward to seeing you there.

Ventura Court Theater in Los 
Angeles in 1998. He also won 
the Dramalogue Awards for 
acting, directing and writing.  

But Gene isn’t only an actor. 
He also has a band that plays 
Country-rock and some Country 
for people who don’t enjoy 
Country. He writes music and 
plays a guitar. He just came out 
with his seventh album entitled 
Born Inside a Hard Rock. And 
finally he is a writer. 

Gene Butler is the name he uses when he’s writing and playing 
music, and he uses Eugene Butler when he is acting. You can find 
him on Facebook. 
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Lieutenant General 
Leslie Richard Groves
By Gail (Hobson) Martini-Peterson 
’62

Did you know that Leslie Richard 
Groves, Jr. who oversaw the 
construction of the Pentagon and 
directed the Manhattan Project 
that developed the atomic bomb 
during World War II was a Queen 
Anne grad? He was born in 
Albany New York in 1896, but 
his family moved to Seattle. He 
entered Queen Anne in 1913 
and graduated the next year. Our 
school was only five years old at 
the time. He also briefly attended 
the University of Washington. 
There is a park named for him 
near Hanford in Richland.

Matt Damon played his character 
in the movie, Oppenheimer.

Leslie Richard Groves, Jr. 

“The Boys in The Boat” 
Helped by QAHS Grad

The recently released movie, “The 
Boy’s in the Boat,” dramatizes the 
University of Washington eight-oared 
crew that stunned Adolf Hitler after 
recovering from a chaotic start to win 
the gold medal at the 1936 Olympic 
Games.
 
James “Jim” B McMillin, the tallest 
member of that Husky crew, was a 
QAHS graduate from the class of 
1933.
 
McMillin, who became a rowing 
coach at Massachusetts Institute of 
Technology, worked as a Boeing Co. 
engineer and lived his last 47 years 
on Bainbridge Island. He died on 
Aug 22, 2005 in Bremerton, but his 
legacy continues today.

Scholarships Chair 
Assistant
By Claudia (Kettles) Lovgren ’65

Scholarships Chair, Kerry McMahan 
’54, needs an assistant to help 
qualify scholarship applicants. This 
would be a mentorship to eventually 
become the Scholarship Chair. If you 
would like to apply or recommend 
someone, please contact Kerry at: 
kerrymc1@aol.com.
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MEMORIALS

’35 William Henry “Bill” Nudd of Chula Vista, CA, Jun 30, 2022
’35 Dorothelle (Willard) Fites of El Cerrito, CA, Jun 26, 2018
’38 Antham May “Anne” (Krape) Storem of University Place, WA, Nov 
11, 2017
’38 Eleanor Kathryn (Phillips) Breed of Seattle, WA, Sep 20, 2016
’40 Quentin Koenig of San Diego, CA, Aug 4, 2018
’41 Harry M Policar of San Rafael, CA, Jul 21, 2018
’41 Betty J (Sackett) Secord of Marysville, WA, Dec 2, 2023
’42 Melvin Harrison of Friday Harbor, WA, Jan 09, 2017
’42 Frances (Knight) Graber of Seattle, WA, Nov 2022
’42 Betty Rosena (Sandstrom) Wallace of Location UNKNOWN, May 
12, 2020
’42 Jeanne Louise (Stewart) Weston of Chula Vista, CA, Oct 22, 
2019
’43 Donna Irene (Davis) Flynn of Burien, WA, Dec 9, 2023
’43 Gordon S Giovanelli of Escondido, CA, Dec 21, 2022
’43 Gloria Jean (Lightle) Crawford of Bakersfield, CA, Feb 25, 2023
’43 Marjorie (Lightle) Arnberg of Oak Harbor, WA, Apr 4, 2023
’43 Jacqueline (Melcher) Gaines of Lummi Island, WA, Aug 1, 2023
’44 Joan M (Chappell) Eberhart of Brunswick, GEORGIA, May 29, 
2022
’44 Dorothy (Erskine) Bradley of Wilmington, DE, Dec 24, 2023
’44 Barbara J “Bobbie” (Neill) O’Brien of Portland, OR, Apr 29, 2021
’44 John C Opperman of Corte Madera, CA, Jul 13, 2018
’45 Barbara C (Boulton) Eberhart of Ellensburg, WA, Nov 2023
’45 John Anthony Feyk of Rancho Palos Verdes, CA, Oct 15, 2023
’45 Helena Easson (Greenhill) Fleming of Dubuque, IOWA, Mar 22, 
2023
’45 Ann (Lomen) Sandstrom of Seattle, WA, Aug 5, 2023
’45 Doug Henry Mulholland of Vancouver, WA, Mar 26, 2023
’45 Ronald Eugene “Ron” Wyman of Huntington Beach, CA, Apr 25, 
2021
’45 Wayne Edman Wynkoop of Latah, ID, Aug 27, 2021
’46 Wilhelm T E “Corky” Christensen of Lynnwood, WA, May 25, 
2015
’46 Eley P Denson Jr of Issaquah, WA, Nov 2021
’46 Edward R Deppman of Palmetto Bay, FL, Oct 2018
’46 Shirley Ann (Haney) Massman of Everett, WA, Nov 23, 2021
’46 Dolores L “Dee” (Haralson) Lightfoot of Everett, WA, Dec 27, 
2020
’46 William B “Byron” McClintock of Klamath Falls, OR, Mar 31, 2022
’46 Marcia Rae (McDowell) Phillips of Raleigh, NC, Nov 03, 2022
’46 Thomas Wm “Tom” Normoyle Jr of Renton, WA, Aug 16 2016
’46 Norman H Pederson of Everett, WA, Mar 1 2023
’46 Robert Joseph “Bob” Taller of Mill Creek, WA, Jun 14, 2023
’47 Shirley Fae (Bosworth) Kirkendorfer of Lynnwood, WA, Aug 15, 
2019
’47 Robert D Ceccarelli of Tacoma, WA, Oct 2, 2022
’47 James A Furber of Gig Harbor, WA, May 21, 2023
’47 Gloria M (Houck) Ferguson of Hillsboro, OR, Mar 11, 2019
’47 Donald George Kron of Edmonds, WA, Mar 04, 2023
’47 Dolores M (Mudgett) Nelson of Bellevue, WA, Aug 18, 2023

’47 Harold Eugene Quinby of Mukilteo, WA, Sep 27, 2023
’47 Laura J (Sloan) Garrison of Mount Vernon, WA, Nov 4, 2023
’47 Joyce A (Wainwright) Brady of Mt. Vernon, WA, Jun 12, 2021
’48 Bradford Francis “Brad” Amsbury of Seattle, WA, Sep 30, 2021
’48 Patricia Jean “Patsy” (Claghorn) Yoakum of Forest Grove, 
OREGON, Oct 2019
’48 Lois Virginia (Dainard) Toroni of Everett, WA, Sep 17, 2023
’48 Elmer Lamar Emmons of Tempe, AZ, Aug 09, 2020
’48 Virgil C Fey of Sequim, WA, Oct 03, 2015
’48 Burton C Leenknecht of Renton, WA, Oct 22, 2019
’48 Robert D “Bob” MacDougall of Redmond, WA, Dec 8, 2023
’48 Charlotte Lee (Small) Robins of Seattle, WA, Sep 28, 2023
’48 Richard Alan “Dick” Smith of Yakima, WA, Sep 7, 2023
’48 Hiroshi “Hiro” Suzuki of Auburn, WA, Sep 16, 2015
’48 B Louise (Warren) Bush of Tulsa, OK, Feb 26, 2022
’49 Shirley (Chambers) Lemarinel of Gainesville, GA, Apr 18, 2020
’49 Douglas “Doug” DeForest of Olympia, WA, Aug 16, 2022
’49 June (Erickson) Plamondon of Seattle, WA, Jul 26, 2023
’49 David L Ernst of Des Moines, WA, Jun 2023
’49 George Lomax of Seattle, WA, Apr 03, 2016
’49 Helen Mae (Watt) Still of Arizona, 2022
’49 Annette Louise (Weaver) Lefley of Holland, MI, Aug 08, 2023
’50 Evelyn Betty (Adolfsen) Jessup of Wenatchee, WA, Sep 30, 2020
’50 John K “Knighton” Backster of King County, WA, Dec 05, 2015
’50 Henry Lee Chiles of Woodinville, WA, Jan 02, 2023
’50 Eunice Jean “Jean” (Davis) Quinby of Edmonds WA, Jun 26, 
2023
’50 Mary L (Kettenring) Griswold of Walla Walla, WA, Apr 15, 2015
’50 Shirley M (Legg) Snowden of Yakima, WA, Sep 21, 2022
’50 Marjorie (Myers) Bauermeister of Grant County, WA, Sep 18, 
2017
’50 Douglas Francis “Doug” O’Brien of University Place, WA, Jul 1, 
2023
’50 Muriel E (Thompson) Hardison of Seattle, WA, May 29, 2023
’51 Maureen E (Clifford) Reilly of Renton, WA, Mar 17, 2020
’51 Norma (England) Smith of Olympia, WA, Jan 06, 2016
’51 Gene A Ernst of Vista, CA, Aug 31, 2023
’51 Patricia L “Patsy” (Hunter) Durham of Seattle, WA, Sep 23, 2023
’51 Rolf C Luth of Des Moines, WA, Oct 1, 2023
’51 James Arthur Mace of Union, WA, Nov 28, 2023
’51 Marlene Dianne “Dianne” (Port) Lewis of Anchorage, AK, Jan 31, 
2017
’52 Audrey Verlaine Baisch of Everett, WA, Feb 22, 2023
’52 Richard C “Dick” Bean of Edmonds, WA, Jul 5, 2023
’52 Barbara Joyce (Bertsch) Eckley of Seattle, WA, 2022
’52 Margaret E (Clifford) Strom of Issaquah, WA, Jul 24, 2023
’52 Joan D (Domnick) Valles of Tukwila, WA, Nov 18, 2022
’52 Lorretta Jeanette (Ealy) Peck of Jerome, ID, Jul 28, 2022
’52 Virginia Ann (Fahle) Ahearn of Seattle, WA, 2022
’52 Diane M (Gallop) Fathi of Seattle, WA, Oct 28, 2023
’52 James Joseph “Jim” Ganley of Woodinville, WA, Nov 11. 2023
’52 Sallie E (Laney) Duvall of Hansville, WA, Jul 25, 2023
’52 Alice M (Ogden) Brown of Blaine, WA, Sep 28, 2023
’53 Lee G Dickinson of Gold Beach, OR, Jan 6, 2023
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’53 William E “Bill” Eklund of Salem, OR, Aug 20, 2022
’53 Zarya Lou (Hemrich) Graham of Mountlake Terrace, WA, Mar 26, 
2023
’53 M Gerald “Jerry” Herman of Bellevue, WA, May 30, 2023
’53 Roger D (Johannsen) Pinneo of Snohomish, WA, Nov 17, 2023
’53 Barbara A (McBain) Lund of Kitsap County, WA, Jan 10, 2017
’53 David Laurence Meissner of Mount Hope, AL, Dec 25, 2021
’53 Roger Krag Meline of Springfield, Missouri, Jul 29, 2019
’53 Carol Jean (Oppie) Swanberg of Pasco, WA, 2023
’53 Jo Anne Maria (Pearson) Sjoholm of Mercer Island, WA, Oct 28, 
2023
’53 Wallace D “Wally” Solie of King County, WA, Feb 23, 2015
’53 Sally Jo (Starwich) Hurley of Snohomish County, WA, Feb 13, 
2016
’54 Geraldine E “Jerry” (Flanagan) Fortin of Renton, WA, Jan 25, 
2022
’54 Carol Jean (Hartle) Inglesby of Lynnwood, WA, Jun 18, 2023
’54 James H “Jim” Phifer of Everett, WA, Mar 9, 2022
’55 Fred A Brockman of Yuma, AZ, May 16, 2023
’55 Thomas Philip Graham of Seattle, WA, Jul 31, 2023
’55 Marlene J (Karell) Fritsch of Yelm, WA, 2019
’55 Sharon Ann (Lehr) Ripley of Olalla, WA, Mar 08, 2020
’55 Geraldine L “Geri” (Surridge) Lyons of Stanwood, WA, Nov 9, 
2023
’55 Charles W “Chuck” Whiteman of Issaquah, WA, Nov 24, 2023
’56 Michael W “Mike” Cluster of Snohomish County, WA, Aug 02, 
2017
’56 Eleanor (DeLacy) Potocin of Mentor, OH, Sep 26, 2023
’56 Talis Laimonis Jaundalderis of Seattle, WA, May 25, 2023
’56 Albert Eugene “Gene” Jones of Marysville, WA, Aug 10, 2023
’56 Sharon Raye (Lavoy) Kramis of Seattle, WA, Sep 30, 2023
’56 Barry Owen of Sammamish, WA, Dec 14, 2023
‘56 Norman Douglas Palmer of Grants Pass, OR, May 2018
’57 Stephen P “Steve” Anderson of Seattle, WA, Jun 18, 2023
’57 Arlene J (Boggess) Price of Sammamish, WA, Oct 28, 2023
’57 Paul David Moynihan of Las Vegas, NV, Oct 2, 2021
’57 Ralph H Norbom of Normandy Park, WA, Aug 24, 2022
’57 Larry Eugene Parish of King County, WA, May 17, 2015
’57 Marilynn (Somonski) Goings of Everett, WA, Feb 3, 2023
’57 Donna J Thompson of Cedar Falls, IA, Aug 26, 2023
’58 Beau R “Bob” Champion of Seattle, WA, Jul 18, 2023
’58 Kenneth Ray “Ken” Jallen of Las Vegas, NV, Aug 6, 2023
’59 Joseph G “Joe” Downs of Marysville, WA, Oct 28, 2022
’60 Charles D “Doug” Henry of Seattle, WA, 2023
’60 Gordon M Kelley of Woodinville, WA, Aug 21, 2023
’60 Carol L (Sund) Stollwerck of Mukilteo, WA, Jul 31, 2023
’60 David C “Dave” Watson of Black Diamond, WA, Aug 5, 2023
’60 Phillip Youngquist of Olympia, WA, Jul 5, 2023
’61 Ransford Bronson “Randy” Berry of Phoenix, AZ, Nov 2023
’61 Barbara A “Barb” (Dever) Myklebust of Longview, WA, Nov 23, 
2023
’61 Diane (Gates) Tibbatts of Salem, OR, Jul 6,2023
’61 Mary M (Green) Mikkelsen of Seattle, WA, Sep 16, 2023
’61 Robert P “Bob” Prins of Anacortes, WA, May 27, 2023
’61 Robert “Bob” Strandberg of Seattle, WA, Jul 19, 2023
’62 Catherine “Cay” (Cohen) McClymont of Scottsdale, AZ, Dec 26, 
2023
’62 Mary Lou (Connolly) Over of Vacaville, CA, Mar 22, 2023
’62 David A “Dave” Edgin of Dallas, TX, Ded 29, 2020

’63 Janis Carol (Brockman) Battersbys of Grants Pass, OR, May 19, 
2023
’63 Richard “Dick” Burghardt of Kent, WA, May 9, 2023
’63 Charles M Donnelly of Shoreline, WA, Mar 31, 2023
’63 Patricia J “Pattie” (Hackinen) Field of Minneapolis, MN, Jan 21, 
2021
’63 Thomas Myers of Shoreline, WA, Nov 21, 2023
’64 Joy (Dent) King of Irvine, CA, March 7, 2023
’64 Jean Susan (Hagstrom) Wolfe of Wasilla, AK, May 23, 2022
’64 Nancy Helene (Krackehl) Colliton of Shoreline, WA, May 15, 2015
’64 Louis “Louie” Pelkey of Anacortes, WA, June 2022
’64 Charles “Chuck” Read of Duvall, WA, Apr 2023
’65 Timothy A Aversano of Tacoma, WA, Sep 16, 2017
’65 Christopher Bard “Chris” Goldsmith of Bellingham, WA, Jun 30, 
2023
’65 Loren Lango of Seattle, WA, Feb 12, 2017
’65 Edward MacPherson of King COUNTY, Nov 20, 2013
’65 Charles D Matter of New York, NY, Mar 28, 2019
’66 Margaret “Meg” Wolfe of Whitefish, MT, Oct 16, 2021
’67 Suzanne Ardelle (Anderson) Ammeter of Port Hadlock, WA, April 
7, 2018
’67 Joseph Murray III of Seattle, WA, 2023
’67 John M “Mark” Skiple of Seattle, WA, Jun 16, 2023
‘67 Ronald James Sperry of Seattle, WA, Jul 24, 2014
’67 Julie Lilyan “Julia” Standish of Montrose, CO, Jul 20, 2023
’69 Michael C “Mike” Priest of Spokane COUNTY, Oct 16, 2017
’71 Peggy Elinor Garrett of Lynnwood, WA, Nov 17, 2022
’72 Brooks D Parkerson of Arlington, WA, 2022
’72 Debbie Jean Sherod of Greenbank, WA, May 9, 2023
’72 William Paul “Paul” Windust of Poulsbo, WA, Sep 19, 2023
’73 Elizabeth E “Betsy” (Bergman) Johnson of Ellensburg, WA, Sept 
29, 2023
’73 Eileen L McLeod of Lynnwood, WA, Sep 12, 2021
’73 Valerie Ruth (Paynton) Navarro of Tacoma, WA, July 4, 2023
’74 Lardell Butch “Butch” Barton of Seattle, WA, Mar 27, 2017
’74 David Lee Clary of Auburn, WA, Dec 2018
’74 Robert H “Bobby” Hendries of Montesano, WA, Dec 2, 2023
’74 Carol Ann Martin of Bellingham, WA, Jan 31, 2014
’74 Tracy Lee (Robinson) Howard of Everett, WA, Oct 4, 2014
’75 Jay Phillip Rowell of Seattle, WA, Jun 2019
’79 Jennifer Carol Knebel of Seattle, WA, Sep 20, 2021
’79 Kenneth Richard Petersen II of Sultan, WA, Jul 25, 2023
’79 Russell Lydell Smith of Seattle, WA, Mar 22, 2013
’79 Larry G Trueb of Indianola, WA, Dec 22, 2023
’79 Kimberly Ione “Ione” Turner of Seattle, WA, May 18, 2023
’80 Troy Douglas Webster of Lake Worth, FL, Sep 13, 2023
QA Staff  Walter R Milroy of Lynnwood, WA, Jul 14, 2023
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BENEFACTORS ($500 or more)
’55 Robert M Parks
’57 Melissa (Mounger) Nielsen
’59*Michael L Dunn - In memory of Walt Milroy
’62*Al Benaroya
’62*Anonymous - In appreciation of Larry Werelius ’62 for custom 
jewelry donations to Scholarship Fund
’63*Tom Berg - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Joel R Crosby - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*J DeBruler - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Linda (Hanson) Shockey - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*John E Hardman - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Chai Mann - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Dave Peterson - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Julie (Sachs) Grant - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Reid H Shockey - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Ken Wesche - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Wes Williams - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’64 Jill (Sutton) Natalini
’64 Yvonne (Tardif) Ringgenberg
’65*Kathie (Kiesel) Grasser - In memory of my brother Michael Kiesel 
’67
’66*Thomas F Herche
’67*Don Kelly
’71 John R Gundersen
’73*Anita M Tourigny
Donor*DV & Ida J McEachern Charitable Trust - E 

SPONSORS($100 - $499)
’49 Walter H Hageman  Jr - Thanks to all the Grizzlies athletics teams 
that together earned the 1949 Seattle All-Sports Trophy.
’49*Thelma (Knox) Beck - In memory of Jeannine (Bostrom) Dowell 
’49 and Ellery (Dolan) Olswang ’49
’53 Les Bleiler
’53*Marge (Dainard) McArthur - In memory of my sister Lois 
(Dainard) Toroni ‘48
’55 Tom Curran
’55 Janet (Nelson) Graham
’56 Linda (Rafael) Hadley - In memory of Kay (Flynn) Rich ’56
’57 Barbara (Brown) Brockman - In memory of my husband of 65 
years, Fred A Brockman ’55, Ret. USCG
’57 Nancy (Svane) Jabon - In Memory of Stephen Anderson ’57
’58*John R Knight
’60 Bob Owen
’61 Carol (Campbell) Kestle
’61 Jeanne (Hayes) Warren
’61 Steve Reibman - In memory of Bob Prins ‘61
’62 Mike Orth
’62*Pat Segurson
’62 Larry J Werelius - Hand-Made Necklace for Alumni Picnic 
donation
’63*Ron Adams - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Connie (Anderson) Graebner - Z In honor of our QA63 60th 
Reunion
’63*Margaret (Auld) Bruya - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Roger J Bass - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion

’63*Sue (Bolenbaugh) Howe - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Janice (Cox) Tabbal - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Linda (Daniel) White - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*J DeBruler - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Kathy (Douglas) McKim - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Helen (Faber) Barrett - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Ruth (Fletcher) Benfield - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Erik Gardner - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Jerry W Germeau - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Alden (Giss) Graebner - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Connie Hokanson - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Kathy (James) Evans - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Mary (Johnson) Osman - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Judy (Kelly) Lepire - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Candy (Korpe) Cotten - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Mary (Larson) Germeau - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Alice M Lindahl - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Janet (Long) Sieberns - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Molly (McCarty) O’Rourke - Z In honor of our QA63 60th 
Reunion
’63*Jim Moore - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Jackie (Moore) Zobrist - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Mary (Pickard) Lewison - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Pennie (Rifkin) Sherman - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Julie (Sachs) Grant - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Jeri (Samuelson) Samuelsen - Z In honor of our QA63 60th 
Reunion
’63*John E A Smith - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Bill Striker - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
‘63*Ann (Templeton) Tschan - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Harry G Tourikis - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Mollie (Vinikow) Launer - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Everett R White - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’65 Steven Carlson
’65 Susan (Johnston) Zehnder
’65 Bob Spaulding
’66 Lorie Dahl
’68 John W Shiels
’69*Carolyn (Speer) Hart - In memory of Larry Speer ’75, Janet 
Peterson ’69, Scott Stevens ’69, Jack Schlaht ’67
’73 Curt Yamamoto
’77*Tira (Fisher) Villanueva
’77*Eddie Simms Jr
Relative Margaret Lahde - In memory of my beloved husband John 
Hennes ’51
Donor*Anonymous Donor - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion

PATRONS ($1 - $99)
’45 Barbara (Wade) Gates
’50 Julie (Roberts) Williams - In memory of Rhoda (Moore) Love ’50
’53 Joanne (Mount) Chamberlain
’54 Pat (Purcell) Turnbull
’59*John A Huxford
’61 Jeanne (Hayes) Warren
’62 Gary Fitzpatrick - In memory of those departed Class of ’62

GRIZZLY ANGELS 
Our Association is funded primarily by donations, plus sales of merchandise and raffles. We are unique among alumni 
groups in not having paid memberships. Your tax deductible gifts are greatly appreciated and needed not just to provide 
scholarships, but also to cover the KUAY, logo merchandise purchases and miscellaneous expenses. All our efforts are by 
unpaid volunteers. In these difficult times we hope you can find a way to help the QAHSAA continue its mission.

continued on page 14
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GRIZZLY REUNIONS 
Ever hopeful, some classes are trying to hold reunions this year. Contact L D Zobrist at reunions@qagrizzlies.
org or 206-285-0582 for details on how we can support your efforts.

Class Date/Time Location Contact

’54 N/A Ralph Vanni ’54
class54@qagrizzlies.org

’59 Informal Reunions at All-Class events QAHSAA Spring Luncheon and 
Summer Picnic

Karin (Wittmack) Harris ’59
Mary Lou Gregory ’59
class59@qagrizzlies.org

’64 Friday, Sept. 6, 2024
3:00 - 6:00PM
Sunday, Sept. 8, 2024
1:00 - 4:00PM

Queen Anne Beerhall
203 W Thomas St, Seattle
Seattle Yacht Club Luncheon
1807 E Hamlin St, Seattle

Class of ’64 Reunion Committee
class64@qagrizzlies.org 

’69 55th Reunion
SAVE THE DATE
Weekend of Saturday, Sept. 14th

Richard Whitehall
425-260-4318
class69@qagrizzlies.org

’74 50th Reunion!
Friday, Sept. 6, 2024 
3:00 - 6:00PM
Saturday, Sept. 7, 2024
5:30 - 11:00 PM

Location TBD

Dockside at Dukes (on Lake Union)
1111 Fairview Ave N, Seattle

June (Erdman) Bartell
class74@qagrizzlies.org

’79 N/A Steve Hall & Susan (Ingman) Scheel
class79@qagrizzlies.org

FUTURE REUNIONS
’65 Planning Underway Dorothy (Byers) Salmon & Erika 

(Hokanson) Michels
class65@qagrizzlies.org

2024 REUNIONS
Go to the Alumni website for more details: www.qagrizzlies.org/reunions.htm

Facebook Update
 
Looking for us on Facebook? There are two groups:

Queen Anne High School Alumni Association https://www.facebook.com/groups/161961760525328  

Queen Anne High School Grizzlies https://www.facebook.com/groups/29115045515 

See ya there, bears!
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Make a DONATION and SUPPORT the  
Queen Anne HS Legacy

and UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION
Yes, add my name to the QAHS Legacy Donors “Angels” List (or update my  
contact information). 
Class Year__________ Phone #_________________ Email _____________________________
Name__________________________________ Last Name at QA________________________
Address________________________________ City/ST/ZIP ____________________________ 
For Scholarships $_______________________  Unrestricted $__________________
If this is a new address or name, please check here______
Comments may be added to the left or on a separate piece of paper.
Make checks payable to: QAHSAA
Mail to: QAHSAA - P.O. Box 9128 
	 Seattle, WA 98109-0128

Comments:

Donations may be made online with a credit/debit card via PayPal at:  
www.qagrizzlies.org 

The QAHSAA is a 501(c)(3) 
non-profit organization. All gifts 
are tax deductible to the extent 
permitted by Federal Law.  
EIN 91-1219753

Grizzly Angels
continued from page 12

Queen Anne HS Alumni Association at the Seattle Yacht Club
Spring Luncheon Saturday, April 27, 2024, 11am - 2pm

Name:_________________________________________________________Class Year: _________ Meal: _____ 

Name:_________________________________________________________Class Year: _________ Meal: _____ 	
		     (Please include last name at QAHS if different)
Phone# for contact: __________________________________________
Email: _____________________________________________________
$49 per person - make checks to QAHSAA
Please indicate “Spring Luncheon” on check and mail coupon with payment  
by April 19, 2024
to:  	 QA Alumni Luncheon
	 P.O.Box 9128, Seattle, WA 98109 
or register and pay online at www.qagrizzlies.org, click on “Reunions” 
Q?s Call Shirley at 425-787-6800 or events@qagrizzlies.org

Meal Choices

M	 Chicken Marcella

V	 Butternut Squash Ravioli
 
Dessert included with each meal.

BANK CARD ONLY BAR & 
CASH RAFFLE

DONATIONS ACCEPTED

’63*Ron Adams - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Hank Alley - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Connie (Anderson) Graebner - Z In honor of our QA63 60th 
Reunion
’63*Bert Brunzell - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Darlene (Dahl) Jones - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Alden (Giss) Graebner - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Ned P Hammond - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Connie Hokanson - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Sally (Raymond) Marts - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Craig A Ritchie - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*John M Rusin - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Diane (Sundt) Christie - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Jenny (Toneri) Gooder - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Mollie (Vinikow) Launer - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’63*Everett R White - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion
’64 Maggie (Nichols) Birch
’65*Rich Golze - M 

’66 Bridget (Kinsey) Buckley
’66 Ann Natalie Morgan
’68 Lucinda (Page) Richmond - In memory of Johanna Hedge ’68
’69 Bob Hards
’69 Carroll R Hershey  Jr
’69 Bill Woodham
’72*Kate McCallum
’76 Alonso Bonilla
’76 Juanita M Quiban
’77 Eddie Simms  Jr
’77 Eddie Simms  Jr - Alumni Picnic & General Fund
’78 Roberta (de Vera) Nolan
Donor Anonymous Donor
Donor*Anonymous Donor - Z In honor of our QA63 60th Reunion

	 *  General scholarships
	 B  Bowe Scholarship Fund
	 D  Davis Scholarship Fund
	 E  McEachern Scholarship Fund
	 H  Heffelfinger Scholarship Fund
	 M  McNeil Scholarship Fund
	 R  Rois Scholarship Fund 
	 Z  Zobrist Scholarship Fund



Order Your Grizzly Gear…Today!
Proceeds go towards funding the KUAY newsletter.
NOTE: Sizes 2XL & 3XL are $3.00 more than listed price.

*Make a Donation, Support the QA Legacy, Update your contact information and Order QA merchandise all at once.
QAHSAA is a 501(c) (3) exempt organization. All gifts are tax deductible to extent permitted by Federal Law.

CLOTHING ITEMS N = New Item SIZES ** +$3.00

$13 $10 Mourning bear T-shirt, maroon M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$15 Prowling bear T-shirt, stone blue S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$15 Prowling bear T-shirt, ash grey S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$20 QA Grizzly T-shirt, navy blue S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$20 QA Grizzly T-shirt, white S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$39 Denim shirt, blue S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$50 Sweatshirt, ¼ zip, navy, no pckts S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$50 Sweatshirt, ¼ zip, grey, no pckts S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$50 Sweatshirt, full zip, navy, hood S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$50 Sweatshirt, full zip, maroon, hood S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$55 Vest (reversible), Navy S___ M___ L___ XL___**2XL___

$10 Knit pea cap, maroon & orange One size fits all _____

$14 Visor cap, white Adjustable back ____

$14 Visor cap, navy Adjustable back ____

$16 Baseball cap, white Adjustable back ____

$16 Baseball cap, maroon Adjustable back ____

$19 Grizzly Socks One size fits all (N)

$20 Grizzly Scarf Size: 7"W X 61"L (N)

New Prices CLEARANCE CLOTHING ITEMS LIMITED TO SIZES AVAILABLE

$36 $15 Ladies' Polo SS shirt, maroon S___ M___ L___

$36 $15 Ladies' vee-neck SS shirt, maroon S___

$36 $15 Ladies' vee-neck SS shirt, white M___ L___

$36 $15 Polo short-sleeve shirt, maroon S___

NON CLOTHING ITEMS

$1 Antenna ball _____

$7 School print _____

$7 Tote bag polypro maroon _____

$7 Tote bag polypro orange _____

$8 Playing cards (2 decks) _____

$10 Key Chain (cloth+clip) _____

N = New Item

$14 QA Ceramic mug _____

$10 Golf balls (3-pack/5 tees) _____

$15 License plate frame, metal _____

$15 Year Books - See Website

To cover postage & handling, add:

$6 for orders below $25

$9 for orders from $25 below $50

$11 for orders from $50 up

Items are also sold at most reunions
and alumni events.

See photos of items on our website.

Order your choices using this form
and pay by check. You may also
view & order your Grizzly Gear
online with a bank card or PayPal
at: www.qagrizzlies.org
Click on “QA Alumni Store”

Mail checks payable to:
Queen Anne Alumni Association

P0 Box 9128,
Seattle, WA 98109-0128

Questions?
Contact: Jackie Zobrist

(206) 285-0582
or logo@qagrizzlies.org



16    |    The KUAY February 2024

NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S.POSTAGE

PAID
SEATTLE, WA

PERMIT NO. 1951

Queen Anne High School
Alumni Association 43-1
P.O.Box 9128
Seattle, WA 98109-0128

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Grizzly Events: Mark Your Calendar
Visit www.qagrizzlies.org for the most up-to-date information.

See page 13 for reunion info

Scholarship Application Deadline for 2024:  March 31, 2024

Spring Luncheon/Annual Meeting: April 27th, 2024

Alumni Summer Picnic:  August 2024 TBD

New KUAY Copy Deadline: May 25, 2024

Did this come to you in error? If the addressee does not live at this address, please let us know and we will remove 
it. Any forwarding or contact information would be helpful, too. You can reach us at mail@qagrizzlies.org, 206-285-0582 or 
the return address above. Thank you.

Do we have your email address? Before each KUAY 
mailing, we send an email message to confirm USPS mailing 
addresses. If you didn’t receive this email last month, help us 
reduce mailing costs by sending your email address to info@
qagrizzlies.org. It will not be used for other purposes. If you 
have a change of address, you may update us by email the 
same way. We want to be sure you receive your KUAY.

February 2024
QA Alumni Contact Info:

Address Changes & Memorials (Obits):
L D Zobrist, info@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-285-0582
Historian & Yearbooks:
Maggie (Nichols) Birch, historian@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-859-1467
KUAY Who’s News:
Kim Turner, whosnews@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-348-8092
KUAY Editorial Board & Photos:
Claudia Lovgren, claudialovgren@hotmail.com or
206-285-8624
Events:
Shirley (Niebuhr) Kankelfritz, events@qagrizzlies.org or 
425-787-6800
Reunions:
L D Zobrist, reunions@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-285-0582
Merchandise:
Jackie Zobrist, logo@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-285-0582
Scholarships:
Kerry McMahan, scholarships@qagrizzlies.org or 
206-914-4727
QAHSAA Co-Presidents:
Kim Turner & Jan (Bridges) Jenkins, president@qagrizzlies.
org or 206-348-8092 or 360-631-5201
MWOQA:
Roger Jensen, rogerjensen@cbbain.com or 
206-354-5478


